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Dear Board of Supervisors of the County of Ventura,
Please ensure adequate funding for the Ambulatory Clinics. I have been working in the
Ambulatory Clinic for 20 years and the workload is very heavy and testing my morale. I find it
very hard to even raise my family in the middle class in this area. Please ensure salaries are
fair and our workforce is not cut.  We need to ensure quality care and accessibility for our
patients.

Thank you,
Dr. Renee Banta Hook, D.O.

" My statement as a private citizen does not necessarily reflect the view of the HCA or the
County of Ventura Government."
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